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Saving Filton’s past in word and image

Fred Smith (edited from original interview transcript) 
Extract 1 Retirement and looking back over career 
“Computers started to come in. I was in my 50s and everything was computerised, and I was responsible for the wing structure, but as it was gradually being taken over by the computers I lost that responsibility, I didn’t know what was going on. They wanted me to go onto computers and I said, ‘No, not at this time of life.’  So I called it a day, and I took early retirement, worked it all out carefully and took early retirement.  
“Looking back, I wouldn’t change the job for anything, it was a wonderful job. I met everybody from the chief designers, right the way down through production engineering, onto the shop floor, because you had to follow the whole thing right the way through from the aircraft conception to its weigh-in. I knew a lot of people and met a lot of people, went to meetings. An awful lot of it was subcontracted, so I spent a lot of my time out on the road, going to places like Bath, Salisbury, up to Cheltenham, Bournemouth.
“I loved my job, I was never stuck to a desk, and I was out and about the whole time, and not only with subcontract work like that, but there were visits to Broughton. Broughton was a very popular place to go because they were finalising the wing boxes there and we’d have to go up there to check them out. Places like Woodford, Herne, Hamble.
“And the other nice thing about the job was that most people in the Design Office were specialist. They would work on one particular part of an aeroplane, maybe spars, in the case of Concorde somebody would specialise on the ramps in the Concorde, and somebody else would do the dump door, and that was their job. With weights, although it was just weights and balance, you had to know the whole thing, get to know the whole aircraft, and that was nice. And not only structural wise, but systems, you had to know what systems were coming and going through the wing box.”

Extract 2 Growing up on the munition workers estate near Corsham  
“We had a playing field, which was, being a young lad, I played a lot of football. The area was nice. We used to go, quite a few times, into what was called Box Woods. You’d go into these woods, and there would be shafts in the middle of the wood. It would suddenly be a drop where the miners had been excavating material, 100 years ago, 100 years beforehand. We used to be able to go down into these mines and would take a length of cycle tyre, and light it up and go through, holding the cycle tyre for light. And it was a wonderful place to play, lots of things you’re doing, go and pick hazelnuts or whatever, you know, it was a nice area. So country wise there was a lot on, but then, I belonged to Corsham Youth Club, so I’d go down into Corsham on the bike, go to the youth club, and I could go to the Neston Youth Club, which was in the area. So you weren’t really short of things to do.

Extract 3 Social activities  
“One of the things I always remember is that there were two Stress Offices, there was the Number 7, and there was the Number 8. Christmas time somebody would organise a Christmas party, up at what is now called the Redwood Lodge, up on Failand, and we used to have a night out there. And it was really good. Little trimmings. The wife got a buttonhole as you went in, you all got a glass of sherry, and you went into the early hours of the morning, finished up with eating ice cream. And they had games, and there was a bit of competition between the two departments.  
“So that went on for a few years. The other thing that I remember was something that we just arranged amongst ourselves. We would organise a golfing competition where we’d go down on a Saturday. Our favourite place was Portishead, the Approach Golf. We’d have a bit of competition between us playing golf. Little things like that.  
“One of the things that they had in the early days, this is going back to Concorde now, we had a BAC Motor Club, and we used to have meetings out at the Railway Inn out at Patchway. We’d hire out the works car park, so to speak, and have driving competitions round the car parks, and things like that.”
